Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
March 14, 2015
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Brian Wagner, Glenn Borland and John Lesac and Mark Thompson.
Directors Absent:  Walt Johnston
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Linda Thorne [Office Manager, Joanne Marugg [Past President]
From the PMVFD: Cliff Kellogg [PMVFD Chief], Susanne Leinger {PMVFD BoD], Mike Pique {PMVFD [BoD]
Shareholders:  Dawn Muehl and Roy Donovan.
Payment Plan:  Roy Donavan asked for a payment plan.  He signed the Payment Plan Form, agreeing to pay $115/month in April, May and June. 
Waver of Late Fees:  Dawn Muehl has been unable to pay her water bills for many years, resulting in a balance of a little over $4,000.  Dawn asked to Board to wave all the late fees.  Martin told Dawn that the Board with review her request and get back to her within a day or two.
After Dawn left, the Board discussed the late fee issue, and decided unanimously, that we could not give this consideration to anyone without excusing late fees from anyone who asked.   Martin will call Dawn next week.

PMVFD Water:  The PMMWCo donates 100,000 gallons of water to the PMVFD every year.    This water is largely used by the firefighters for showers, cooking, etc.  Because the Fire Department is much more fully staffed now than in the past more water is needed.   
Cliff gave a brief summary of the new PMVFD.  We are now under a five year County contract that keeps the fire Department more fully manned with professional firefighters. However, the amount of funding $105,000/year the County gives the PMVFD has not increased.  Firefighters that stay overnight use more electricity and water.  Cliff reminded us that we still own our fire department.
Cliff applied for a grant for brush chipping and clearing and got it!  Unfortunately for us Cliff will be retiring as fire chief in May, but he still means to stay around to lend a hand when he can.

Glenn Borland moved, John Lesac seconded and the Board unanimously approved the following:  The PMMWC will increase the Fire Department donation from 100,000 gallons/year to 125,000 gallons / year.
Note:  During the last fiscal year [2013-2014] we sold about 2.6 million gallons to our shareholders.   125,000 gallons is a very small percentage of the water we sell [about .035%].
The minutes of the February meeting were approved.
.
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Darby is almost dry due to the continuing drought.  Note that last year at this time the well level was at 33 feet.  The well will be used for testing only.  The Pedley wells levels are almost the same as they were last month.  The tank levels are kept at about 65K gallons. Water use = 8K/day.
Well

Jan 2015
Darby

47’--dry at 50’
Pedley #3
29.9’ before rain = 31.9’



Pedley #5
30.7’ before rain = 32.2’
The rainstorm increased the well levels about two feet.

We are pumping about 8.5K g/day.  Last year we pumped about 5Kg/day.  More people on the mountain?

Drought preparedness class [DPH and CRWA]:    Mike and Linda will attend this training class and discuss it at the next meeting.
Last year’s precipitation:  Glenn Borland measures yearly precipitation on his property.
Borland =20”/current year.

Observatory = 15”/current year, 28’/previous year.  The average is about 30”/year at the Observatory.
We get more precipitation on our side of the Mountain than the Observatory does. 
Well Sounder:
  [200 feet tape, cost $465]   Mike Pique asked why he could not use our new sounder because the old one was owned by the water co, the PMPO and the Summit.  Because our measuring equipment must be kept very clean for drinking water, it is better that we do not share our new sounder to prevent cross contamination.
Leak:  Jim Billups called again with a water problem.  He had no water.  Mike found the problem with a neighbor who had turned off a water company valve to work on a septic system.

Secretary’s Report:  [Glenn Borland] 
Share transfers and Pending Escrow: 
 See included spread sheet
Current are Dela Rosa, Sewall and Rice.  The Helicopter pad was sold in December without our knowledge, but we are on top of it now.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Brett Michael Hauser
See financials included with these minutes
Brett Michael reviewed the financial and the board discussed the Aged Receivables again.

January Bills:  Shareholders who still have not paid their bills will be sent another notice. If there is no response their property will be posted with a 48 hour shut-off notice.  Linda will send the letters out next week.
Old business/New Business: 
Update billing and computer software [Brian]:  Brian’s software seems to be working well.  Linda is able to start using it.  We still need the water billing software.  John Lesac will see if he can install the current Microsoft office suite software on our office computer.  This must be done online to get the software at a reasonable price.  This means that the computer will have to be transported to a site that has internet access to download the software.
Glenn Borland will not be at the next meeting.  He will be manning a FFLS [Forest Fire Lookout Station]

Mark Thompson will talk to a Lawyer someday to get a stamp of approval on our billing system. 
The meeting was adjourned at:  9:55 A.M. [?]
Next Meeting:    8:30 A.M. April11, 2015
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
April 3, 2015
